
SUN CITY GRAND POKER CLUB 
Board Meeting 

Thursday, August 22, 2013 
 

 
Meeting was called to order by President Jerry Zickert at 9:30 a.m. 
 
Present:    Jerry Zickert, Elayne McCracken, Haydee LaBreche, Sandy Sirull, Mark Thibaudeau, Rich 
Frusciano, and Ronnie Rana 
 
Absent:        Gene Trinks 
 
Treasurer’s Report:    We have $3,157.47 in our checking account and $1,980.40 in savings. 
 
Verbal Rudeness vs Gentle Humor:    It was suggested that we address this at every session for the 
coming week and remind players that some remarks said in jest are sometimes offensive and, therefore, 
we should be careful with our comments during play. 
 
We need to document verbal warnings to keep track of repeated offenders. 
 
Name Tags:   There is a backlog on the order of name tags for new members because the person making 
them has been out of town.  We will discontinue giving out extra chips at tournaments to those who are 
wearing their name tags until all orders have been filled. 
 
New Printer:    It might be feasible to invest in a printer for club use.  We will ask members (word of 
mouth) if anyone would like to donate one. 
 
Guest Rules:    We will continue our policy established at the April 13, 2011 Board Meeting.  Also, guests 
from neighboring senior communities are allowed to join us following the same rules.  
 
Pizza Nights:    Thursday, Oct. 3 at 4:00 p.m. 
             Monday, Oct. 7 at 4:15 p.m. 
             Wednesday, Oct. 30 at 4:15 p.m. 
             Tuesday, Nov. 12 at 4:00 p.m. (before our Annual Meeting) 
 
Holiday Party:    Haydee will contact Eric Chudzik, the DJ from Electric Blue Entertainment, and  Sharko’s 
Caterers and assure that both are booked for the party scheduled for Friday, December 13, 2013. 
 
President’s Proposal for a Mandatory Volunteer Obligation Program:    Other SCG clubs have such a 
program in place and we will continue to research the feasibility  and implementation of this program so 
that the burden of running a club as large as ours does not rest on the shoulders of a limited few.  
Discussion will continue at our next Board meeting.  
 
Meeting was adjourned at 11:30 a.m. 
 

Next Board Meeting will be Thursday, September 19, at 9:30 a.m. 
 

Submitted by Haydee LaBreche, Secretary 


